 MIDDLETON STONEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY 8 MARCH 2018 AT 7.00pm 
Present:

Mr A J Fulljames






Chairman

Mrs D Pay
Mr Brown





Mr W Champion

Mr S Moore

Miss R Makari

Mr C Vadivale 

Mr A F Hickman






Clerk

1.APOLOGIES
None
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
None  
3. MINUTES
Minutes of meeting of 8 January 2018 were approved.
4. MATTERS ARISING

Grass Cutting
· The formal agreement has been completed by OCC and is retained on file. 
New Clerk
· Five applications now received but none from within Middleton Stoney itself. It was decided that a panel of PC members – Chairman, Mr Champion and Mr Moore would conduct interviews during March with a view to finalising by end of the month. 
Mid Cherwell Neighbourhood Plan.

· Further letter from MCNP dated 18 January which answers the questions outlined in the minutes of our last meeting. This has been considered by members and after some discussion it was proposed by Mr Champion and seconded by the Chairman that we should remain within the MCNP group but strictly on the basis of the terms laid out in the MCNP letter of 18 January. The Clerk will convey this decision to MCNP. 
Meeting of Parishes

· Mr Champion and the Clerk attended a meeting of parishes at Chesterton on 31 January. Chesterton, Weston-on-the-Green, Bucknell and ourselves were  represented. A number of issues were raised and some commonality was identified. Chesterton PC was to draft a letter to the Chief Executive of CDC which, when agreed, would be signed by all parishes. However, it was noted from within the last edition of ABC that Yvonne Rees, CEO of CDC has been invited to address the next joint meeting scheduled for 25 April. 

· The Clerk has written to Chesterton PC to clarify and to ensure that we receive a formal invitation to the April meeting.  
5. FINANCE

Since the last meeting receipts and payments were: 
General Fund

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	Bank Interest 
	£      2.26
	A Hickman re Newspaper adverts
All Saints Church re maintenance 

VHMC re Rent

A Hickman re Clerk’s salary

HMRC re Tax – Clerk’s salary

A Hickman re Clerk’s expenses

Tfr to VH Main Fund (budgeted)

Tfr to Playground Fund (budgeted) 
	£  470.40
£  200.00

£    12.00

£  400.00

£  100.00

£    95.60

£1500.00

£  650.00


Village Hall Maintenance Fund
	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	VAT Recovered
Tfr from General Fund
	£    48.38
£1500.00
	
	


Playground

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	VAT Recovered 
Tfr from General Fund
	£     13.30
£   650.00
	
	


Playground – Treasury Stock Interest

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	Interest Tsy Stock 8% 2021 
	£ 113.80
	
	


Risk Assessment & Management (financial) for the period 1 April 2017 - 31 March 2018. 

· Reviewed by members and signed off. 
Review of effectiveness of Internal Audit for the period 1 April 2017 – 31 March 2018
· had been conducted and was also signed off. 
6. PLAYGROUND
Playground improvements.

· Nothing further to report.  

7.VILLAGE HALL
Bookings

· Mrs Pay reported that the Pilates booking had been lost.

· Mr Vadivale is to hold an Indian evening in the VH in aid of Church funds and enquires as to the formalities of an alcohol licence. Mrs Pay will liaise with him.   
Chimney re-pointing.
· Now in hand. 
Kitchen Fire Door - cracks in surround
· Monitoring device re cracks in the fire door surround still does not reveal further widening of cracks.   

Kitchen Floor covering and new chairs
· Mrs Pay will progress.

New equipment

· Mrs Pay advised:
·  new dishwasher had been be purchased.  

·  repair or replacement of water heater is being investigated.
External Redecoration
· Work to go ahead in the summer. 
Boundary wall 
· A small section of the stone wall between the VH land and Derby Paddock has collapsed. Mrs Pay will, as a first step, liaise with the immediate neighbour.  
8. CORRESPONDENCE
· None, other than as noted within other agenda items. 
9. PLANNING MATTERS 

Viridor Liaison Group. 
· Members have seen correspondence between Councillor Corkin and Viridor which sets out to improve the effectiveness of this group. The next meeting will take place on 7 March and Mr Champion will attend.  
10. OXON CC
· Members noted:

· Briefing Notes dated January 2018 re Oxford - Cambridge Expressway. Members hoped that the final route would be south of Bicester. More general concern that the Expressway would, in due time, inevitably lead to more pressure on local traffic.  
· Councillor Briefing for January.
· Note from Councillor Corkin re state of the roads across the County and indicating an additional £1 million of funding from Central Government to fund highway repairs has been received. This may mean:

· More inspectors on the network to prioritise work and deal with short term safety issues.

· More defect gangs fixing potholes.

· An increase in structural patching and minor patching programmes to deal with sites with large clusters of potholes during the late winter and early spring period. These repairs last longer but take time to arrange.

· An additional Dragon Patcher on the network from mid-February operating as “Inspect and Fix” on the rural network.
11. CHERWELL DISTRICT COUNCIL 
· Report of Peer Challenge Review undertaken in November 2017 has been circulated to members by email and noted. 
Parish Liason Meeting

· CDC advises next dates of 6 June and 7 November.

Village Spring Clean
· We will take part once again. The will take place over weekend of 10/11 March. Notes of the dates have been placed in ABC and Village website and Facebook pages.  
 12.TRAFFIC
OCC
· Further response from OCC dated 22 February circulated to members and this was discussed. Disappointment that OCC continue to miss the point re holistic traffic planning. OCC suggests a further meeting which we are endeavouring to arrange. 
· OCC has sent to us a report re HGV weight restriction violations across the County. There is no reference to any enforcement at Weston-on-the-Green but this, according to OCC in their note of 22/2 is because the level of reporting is low and therefore resources are directed to other weight restriction areas. OCC suggests a community led ‘lorry weight watch’ with assistance from Trading Standards which means a small number of volunteers could collect data to support the contention that the southbound weight limit on the bridge over A34 is being breached regularly. We shall take this up at the meeting with OCC mentioned above.    
Dorchester Group  
· Mr Champion reports a note from Gavin Angell: 

· Sarah McCready has now left Dorchester and work on the MCNP Forum is being picked up by Placi Espejo. 

· DG is working towards a submission of a Masterplan by the end of this month after finalising the Environmental Assessment.
· The dispute between DG and MCNP appears to have been resolved and the traffic work reported in earlier minutes will picked up again ‘shortly’. 
14. PARISHIONERS’ COMMENTS
· Some concern re ‘unauthorised’ pruning of trees in Bullmarsh Close. The parishioner has been advised to take this up with CDC direct. 
· The path between School Lane and Bullmarsh needs clearing and Mrs Pay will put this in hand when spring growth is evident. 
· The path between School Lane and the Church is overgrown now and the Clerk has written to Mr Watkins to ask him to clear it. 
15. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

· Circulation of business papers and correspondence by paper based methods may not be possible in future. It was agreed that an electronic circulation method should be trialed and the Clerk will write to members to outline.   
16. NEXT MEETING

· Annual Parish Meeting to be followed by AGM of Parish Council to take place on Tuesday 8 May 2018 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall. 
Meeting closed at 7.55pm.  
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